
Editor’s Memo

Hands Across the Ocean: Building a 
Bridge to an International Pulmonary
Hypertension Community

A vision that began 6 years ago in Chicago has become a dynamic 
reality. At the end of its conference in June 2000 the Pulmonary
Hypertension Association (PHA) called its first meeting of interna-
tional attendees. About a dozen international registrants initiated
the formation of new relationships marked by continuing contact
with PHA. Those of us who met with our internationally based 
colleagues at the Seventh International Pulmonary Hypertension
Conference, held from June 23 to 25 in Minneapolis this year,

realized how far we have come since that conference 6 years ago. We could only
marvel at how the concept of an international meeting has grown. 

A flourishing network of 20 associations in countries throughout the world is
now linked with PHA, working toward cooperative strategies, and exchanging ideas
and information on research. Groups are now serving patients in countries as
diverse as Japan, The Netherlands, Israel, Italy, Singapore, Canada, Australia,
Austria, Belgium, China, France, Germany, the United Kingdom, Ireland, Mexico,
Portugal, and South Africa. 

From that first meeting in 2000 the concept of an international pulmonary
hypertension community, joined by organizations in many countries, quickly began
to take shape. By 2002 more than 80 people from nations in Asia, Europe, North
America, and Latin America, as well as New Zealand and Australia, attended 
an international planning session. Two years later, at the Sixth International
Pulmonary Hypertension Conference, the agenda was expanded to include two 
separate sessions.

We are delighted to see these ideas moving forward, spearheaded by PHA in
the United States, which accepted the challenge and agreed to act as the hub for
organizations throughout the world. To facilitate and coordinate the growth of the
international pulmonary hypertension community, PHA created an International
Desk and hired an international program associate. 

The next issue of Advances in Pulmonary Hypertension will feature compre-
hensive coverage of the Scientific Sessions during which a full day was devoted 
to presentations from nationally and internationally renowned experts. Many of
these experts know firsthand the results produced by pulmonary hypertension 
associations in their respective countries. 

Although they differ in their approach, thinking globally but acting locally to
adapt to the particular needs of the pulmonary hypertension community within
their country, they share PHA’s mission to increase awareness of and information
about pulmonary hypertension, advocate for those with the disease, facilitate
access to health services, promote research at leading academic centers, and 
provide patients, families, and medical professionals with an environment of 
education, friendship, and support.

As diverse as our international constituency has become, these differences
begin to disappear at the international conferences where the underlying take-
home message emerges time and again: Pulmonary hypertension is not a selective
disease or endemic to any part of the world. By bringing together the resources
from all of the countries affected we can indeed more effectively pursue a
“Roadmap to a Cure,” the theme of this year’s international PHA conference. 
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